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28th December 2017 

The Day of Innocent Babies of Bethlehem 

 
OPEN LETTER  

IN CONNECTION WITH IMPRISONMENT OF MRS MARY WAGNER CAMPAIGNING FOR 

BASIC HUMAN RIGHTS IN CANADA 

TO : 

The Right Honourable Justin Pierre Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada  

Honourable Justice Howard I. Chisvin of the Ontario Court of Justice,  

Chief Justice Lise Maisonneuve of the Ontario Court of Justice 

Head of the Women's Care Clinic Toronto, ON 

Mr. Laurent Marcoux, MD, the President of Canadian Medical Association (CMA)  
Mrs. Alexandra Bugailiskis the Ambassador of Canada in Poland 

  

Dear Sir; 

Canadian citizen, Mrs. Mary Wagner, arrested on Dec 8
th

 2017 for the seventh time, has 

become a clear sign for international opinion that for many years in abortion clinics in Canada, 

where healthy babies have been killed in the wombs of their mothers, basic human rights are 

violated.  

The provisions of Canadian law are contradictory. They do not recognize babies as people 

"before their first breath" and allow them to be legally killed under health insurance. At the same 

time a man before birth has right to medical services, thanks to which Canadian surgeons operate 

patients in prenatal stage treating baby’s condition in the mother’s womb so it could be healthy after 

birth.  

On June 4, 2017, a combined team of doctors and nurses from two hospitals: Mount Sinai 

Hospital and Hospital for Sick Children (SickKid) in Toronto performed an successful intrauterine 

myelomeningocele repair in a 25-week-gestation baby. In the same city in eight abortion clinics, 

babies of similar age are killed every day. 

Canada as one of the founding members of the United Nations actively contributed in 1947 to 

the formulation of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Canadian citizens have been using 

the basic document related to the protection of human rights, namely the International Covenant on 

Civil and Political Rights since 1966. It is a catalog of the most basic and primary human rights (1st 

generation rights). This document lists the basic rights of citizens: the prohibition of discrimination, 

the right to life, the prohibition of torture and inhuman treatment, the right to personal freedom. 
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Moreover, the Second Optional Protocol relating to the International Covenant on Civil and Political 

Rights on the Abolition of Death Penalty from 1989 related to this Declaration prohibits the use of 

the death penalty except during the war. Despite this, in Canada, babies before being born are 

subjected to torture of abortion and killed. 

Canada is also one of the signatories of the Convention on the Rights of the Child from 1998, 

based on four basic principles: the prohibition of discrimination, concern for the best interests of the 

child, ensuring the right to life and development, and the guarantee of free expression. This 

Convention guarantees children equality before the law, recognizes their subjectivity and provides 

basic personal, social and cultural rights. If a child in the womb, in the interest of its further 

development, can be operated as a patient even before the "first breath", it means that it is already a 

child and a citizen. So why in Canada children before birth are deprived of their rights guaranteed in 

the Convention? 

On December 28
th

, the Catholic Church celebrates the Feast of the Innocents of Bethlehem, 

Martyrs worldwide. Commemorating the tragedy of innocent infants condemned to death by 

regulations established by the state authority, we demand respect for the natural law to life for every 

Canadian baby. Every man's life begins with the moment of conception. No legal articles can change 

this objective truth, obvious to doctors and scientists around the world. 

Mary Wagner is imprisoned, although she acts for the defense of basic human rights 

expressed in United Nations legal acts. In article 3 of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights, we 

read that - "Everyone has the right to life, liberty and security of person" and "Declaration of the 

Rights of the Child" and "Convention on the Rights of the Child" that "the child, by reason of his 

physical and mental immaturity, needs special safeguards and care, including appropriate legal 

protection, before as well as after birth. " 

As doctors, we feel obliged to care for the health and life of every human being, therefore, we are 

moved by the fate of the youngest children killed in Canada: 

 

1. We ask for freedom for Mrs. Mary Wagner, who for many years, in accordance with the law, 

using gentle methods without violating anyone's personal inviolability and dignity, pleads for 

the observance of children's rights. Mary Wagner acts in accordance with Article 19. 

"Universal Declaration of Human Rights" UN: "Everyone has the right to freedom of opinion 

and expression; this right includes freedom to hold opinions without interference and to seek, 

receive and impart information and ideas through any media and regardless of frontiers." 

2. We protest against depriving people in the prenatal development phase - babies in the wombs 

of their mothers of human, civil rights guaranteed by the provisions of the Covenant of 

Citizens' Rights. 

3. We protest against treating abortion as a basic medical service and we do not agree that 

depriving life of a baby by doctors and nurses is a legal medical procedure. 
 

We appreciate Mrs. Mary Wagner's activities as one of the methods of actual implementation of 

the "Convention on the Rights of the Child" with regard to the youngest patients, to provide them 

with special care of their own mother and then medical staff. 
 

On behalf of the doctors from our associations:  
 

Prof. Bogdan Chazan, MD, specialist in obstetrics and gynecology 

Grażyna Rybak, MD, specialist in pediatrics, 
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With the support of representatives of other groups: 
 

 

1. Wanda Terlecka, MD, PhD, specialist in lung diseases, Czestochowa, 
PRESIDENT OF THE MAIN BOARD OF THE CATHOLIC ASSOCIATION OF POLISH PHYSICIANS,  

 

2. Prof. Jerzy Jurkiewicz, MD, specialist in neurosurgery, neurology, and anesthesiology, Warsaw, 
DELEGATE OF THE CATHOLIC ASSOCIATION OF POLISH PHYSICIANS, MAZOVIAN BRANCH,  

CHAIRMAN A COLLEAGUE'S COURT IN THE MAIN BOARD OF THE CATHOLIC ASSOCIATION OF POLISH 

PHYSICIANS,    HONORARY PRESIDENT COUNCIL OF THE DANDY-WALKER FOUNDATION, 

 

3. Prof. Andrzej Maciej Kochański. MD specialist in clinical genetics, Warsaw,  

SUPPORTER OF SEARCHING FOR METHODS OF TREATMENT AND PROPHYLAXIS OF GENETIC DISEASES, 

 

4. Prof. Alina T. Midro, specialist in clinical genetics,  Bialystok,  
PRESIDENT OF THE PODLASIE BRANCH OF THE OF THE CATHOLIC ASSOCIATION OF POLISH PHYSICIANS,  

MEMBER OF THE FIDES ET RATIO ASSOCIATION, 

 

5. Henryk Midro, MD PhD, specialist in psychiatry, Bialystok,  

MEMBER OF THE CATHOLIC ASSOCIATION OF POLISH PHYSICIANS, PODLASIE BRANCH, 

MEMBER OF THE KNIGHT'S ORDER OF THE HOLY SEPULCHER IN JERUSALEM, 

 

6. Antoni Zięba, EngD, researcher of the Cracow University of Technology 
PRESIDENT OF THE POLISH ASSOCIATION FOR HUMAN LIFE DEFENDERS,  

 

7. Maria Szczawińska, MD, specialist in obstetrics and gynecology, Cracow,  
PRESIDENT OF THE GYNECOLOGY AND OBSTETRICS SECTION OF THE CATHOLIC ASSOCIATION OF POLISH 

PHYSICIANS, 

 

8. Ewa Ślizień - Kuczapska, MD, specialist in obstetrics and gynecology, Warsaw, 
PRESIDENT OF THE POLISH ASSOCIATION OF NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING TEACHERS, 

 

9. Aleksandra Dziarczykowska-Kopeć, MD, specialist in obstetrics and gynecology,Warsaw, 
HEAD OF THE CIRCLE OF CATHOLIC PHYSICIANS AT THE DISTRICT MEDICAL CHAMBER IN WARSAW,  

 

10. Asoc. Prof. Andrzej Lewandowicz, MD, PhD, Warsaw,  
MEMBER OF THE CIRCLE OF CATHOLIC PHYSICIANS AT THE DISTRICT MEDICAL CHAMBER IN WARSAW,  

DEPUTY REGIONAL SPOKESPERSON FOR PROFESSIONAL LIABILITY OF PHYSICIANS, 

 

11. Maciej Doruchowski, MD, PhD, specialist in emergency medicine, Warsaw,  
MEMBER OF THE CIRCLE OF CATHOLICS AT THE DISTRICT MEDICAL CHAMBER IN WARSAW,  

MEMBER OF THE CATHOLIC INTELLECTUAL CLUB AND AMERICAN MANAGEMENT ASSOCIATION, 

 

12. Jacek Kotula, Organizer of pickets against abortions at hospitals in Rzeszow and Pro-Life marches, 
PRESIDENT OF THE FOUNDATION PRO - RIGHT TO LIFE, PODKARPACKI BRANCH, 

 

13. Paweł Kwaśniak  
PRESIDENT OF THE CENTER FOR SUPPORTING INITIATIVES FOR LIFE AND FAMILY, WARSAW,  

 

14. Ewa Wasilewska, MD, PhD, specialist in hematology, Bialystok,  
DELEGATE OF THE PODLASIE BRANCH OF THE OF THE CATHOLIC ASSOCIATION OF POLISH PHYSICIANS, 

 

15. Alicja Moszczyńska-Kowalska, MD, PhD, specialist in ophthalmology, Warsaw, 
MEMBER OF THE, CATHOLIC ASSOCIATION OF POLISH PHYSICIANS, MAZOVIAN BRANCH. 

  

 

Our letter was sent to each of the addressees separately and to: 

Mary Wagner  


